
The City of Leavenworth, KS Fire Department is accepting Proposals from qualified vendors to 
facilitate the replacement of the current Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning (HVAC) 
system at FD Station #2 (925 Shawnee St.). Interested vendors may obtain copies of the actual 
Request for Proposal (RFP) from Andrew See (City Finance Dept. 913-684-0346 
andrew.see@firstcity.org). Proposals must be received by the City Clerk’s Office (100 N. 5th St. 
Leavenworth, KS 66048) no later than 3:00 p.m. August 6th, 2024 at which time and place the 
proposals will be publicly opened and read aloud.  PRINCIPLE ITEMS OF WORK Removal and 
replacement of 3 split systems with new, high efficiency equipment. The new units will be 
condensing furnaces utilizing PVC for combustion air and venting. The new condensing units 
shall be R-410A and a minimum of 16 SEER energy rating. Additionally, the new system will 
utilize UV lights installed above each coil for elimination of contaminants.  Interested vendors 
are encouraged to attend a pre-proposal walkthrough to be held on location at FD Station #2 at 
2 pm on Thursday, July 25th, 2024.  Please contact Mike Shore (913-682-3346 
mshore@firstcity.org) for details. The walkthrough will provide vendors the opportunity to see 
the currently installed system and ask questions.  Proposals must be submitted in sealed 
envelopes with all required documents included and be clearly marked with “Project No. 
02F-2024-07”.  Failure to comply may preclude consideration of the proposal. The City’s 
governing body reserves the right to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.  THE 
CITY OF LEAVENWORTH By: Sarah Bodensteiner, CMC, City Clerk. 
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